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EXEC MEETING 9 (10/01/12) - CONFIRMED

St. George’s Students’ Union

Meeting of the Executive

Minutes of the 9th Exec meeting

10th January 2012
*
*
*

1 Business

1.1 Present

NA
Nana Adu 


Co-President (Operations)
TG
Tariq Gondal


Vice-President (Finance & Student Activities)

SFB
Sarah Fitch


Co-President (Education & Welfare)
NS
Naim Slim 


General Secretary

NH
Niamh Horton


Events

RTh
Ruben Thumbadoo

Events

MB
Martha Broughton

Events

AT
Ashley Tomlinson

Technical
SIT
Saam Idelji-Tehrani

Technical
OB
Oliver Bannister

Societies
HTJ
Helena Thelin-Johannson
Societies

HD
Harriet Dewhurst

Societies

AD
Andrew Deans


Societies
GS
Gaurav Sikka


Charities

CK
Charlotte Kenny

Charities

LH
Lucy Harris


Heritage

AC
Abbey Cargill


Heritage

DT
Daniel Trotman

Media

DH
David Holland


Media
KJ
Katie Jones


Community Projects
NJ
Nora Jaafar


Equality & Diversity
NE
Nathan Eager


Council-elect
TC
Tamara Common

Council-elect
1.2 Apologies

Branavan Rudran

Charities

Martin Gannon


Technical

Ryan Roman


Charities

Roberto Tamsanguan

Chair

Yasmin Alfallouji

Community Projects

Hannah Field


Sports

Nadia Pakroo


Senate-elect

1.3 Minutes from the previous meeting

PASSED
1.4 Matters arising
· NA to email clubs and societies regarding SU office etiquette – ONGOING 
1.5 AOB
· Procedure for ‘single’ room booking
2 Reports

2.1 Co-President (Operations)

 [PASSED]
2.2 Co-President (Education & Welfare)

[PASSED]
2.3 General Secretary

 [PASSED]

2.4 Events Officers
 [PASSED]

2.5 Media Officers

[PASSED]
2.6 Sports Officers

[PASSED]
2.7 Heritage Officers

[PASSED]
2.8 Charities Officers

The Charities Officers announced that they will be present at the United Hospitals Medgroup meeting this coming Thursday. Additionally, the RAG calendar will be completed when all photos are collated. Furthermore, it was noted that the Executive are highly photogenic when lacking clothes.
[PASSED]
2.9 Societies Officers

[PASSED]
2.10 Equality & Diversity Officers

It was noted that the proposed dates of LGBT week (the 2nd week of March) may clash with the Musical and that the dates may need to be revised.
[PASSED]
2.11 Webmasters
DH enquired as to whether there should be a new media role—it is something which is to be brought up in the 6 month reviews well ahead of the AGM.
[PASSED]
3 Students’ Union Issues
3.1 General

3.1.1 Data Sharing & the SU Privacy Policy

NS explained that the Top 4 and the Chair had been working on the SGSU Privacy Policy. Effectively it is a policy that formalises the informal arrangements we have had for many years and is something which is in our best interests to do so considering our new charity status arrangements.

The key points of the Privacy Policy are as follows:

· The nature of the work of St. George’s Students’ Union means that data about our students is inevitably collected. This can be relating to students’ email address or contact telephone numbers, to which clubs and societies they are a member of.
· The new website system will hold details of registered students, such as, among other things, club or society committee memberships, in a similar way to which we already do by means of the club/society handover packs we collect at the start of every academic year.

· In compliance with the Data Protection Act (DPA) 1988, no details are to be shared with any third party, with two notable exceptions:

· Despite being our own separate entity as SGSU, we will continue to share data with SGUL where it is in the best interests of our students or the Union, as we have been doing in the past when we served as a department of the University.
· Data will be shared with relevant law enforcement agencies if summoned as per the law.

Some key points of discussion:

· Strictly speaking we cannot give out contact details to anyone who asks for them, including when a student asks for the contact details of a president/captain of a club or society, and the onus has always been on the president/captain to make themselves contactable.

· It was noted that in the day to day life of the Union this hasn’t always been the case, where, with the discretion of the Senior Officers or Executive, it was in the interests of one or both parties.

· The policy would formally allow for the internal sharing of such data where appropriate.
3.2 Events Zone
3.2.1 Events for the rest of the year

The provisionally planned events for the rest of the year were distributed to the Executive and are attached in Appendix A.
3.2.2 Acts for the Summer Ball
SIT explained that it was felt that it was imperative that a name was sought for the Ball to get people excited and to get people coming – for example, a celebrity or a DJ, rather than a band as in previous years. Two key points of discussion were posed:

· What kind of DJ we would want—whether it would be R&B? Funky House? Or more ‘dancy’?

· If we wanted a high profile DJ, such as Scott Mills, could we charge a little bit more to cover this course? 
AT added that in the previous year, £1500 had been spent on a live band; a dispute as to whether the ‘Jazzberry’ band was well known had ensued. When the discussion had veered back on track, it was noted that other Universities often have big names for their Summer Balls and that SGSU should follow suit. If there was ever an opportunity to bring a big name it should be in the Summer Ball. It was noted that most students in George’s are into DJs than in the ‘indie’ band night scene and that there may be a niche within St. George’s that have connections to DJs which we could take advantage of and negotiate a reduced price.
It was deemed that the topic was too complex to discuss in the meeting and required its own subcommittee meeting to continue.
ACTION POINT

Technical Officers to meet with SF and TG to discuss budget for bands/acts/DJs
Additionally there was further discussion about the date of the Summer Ball:

· The provisional date is the 7th July.

· This date is well after the last Physio Year 1 OSCE

· This date is over a week after the last exam for the Year 1 MBBS and BMS students

· This date is three days after the GEP Year 1 and MBBS Year 2 OSCE. The reason why the date is set a week later than the traditional weekend is to account for this change for the Year 2 students.

· The date doesn’t usually cater for the needs of T-Year students, and that those who would go to the Summer Ball would go anyway.

· Would the Summer Ball be in the traditional weekend, it would be the day after the Grad Ball. From a Technical point of view, it just wouldn’t work having two big balls in the same weekend.

· Early advertisement is vital to build enough interest in the Ball before students make their summer plans.

· No date should be finalised until it is known when the first year students are required to leave Halls of residence.

ACTION POINT

SF to find out what dates all students are required to vacate Halls of Residence
3.2.3 Serato

SIT explained that Serato is an interface that plugs into the mixer and the computer in the ENTS booth. An iTunes library plugged into Serato can provide a central database of music that would make it easier to DJ.

We had one, worth £695, but it’s now missing. A range of possibilities were explored to ascertain its whereabouts, from previous students to Saam’s current landlord to the afterparty after which the consequence led to the great Diwali Show ban. However AT informed the Executive that we may still have the disc—so we could either buy the rest of Serato, or a whole new system which would make it easier for other Exec members to DJ. AT indicated that we’re looking for other interested people to DJ, and that Serato would make it easier for people to learn.

Concern was expressed by TC stating that it may be spending to excess and that caution should be exercised before making another purchase.

NA reiterated that we’ve asked around and looked around with no success, but that Serato would be needed for Summer Ball.
ACTION POINT

SIT to chase his landlord for Serato
3.3 Participation Zone
3.3.1 RAG
GS explained that provisional events are in place, with alterations on the way. The whole mashing plan will be finalised after the UH meeting on Thursday. Mashing as we have done in the last few years is still on the cards and Exec were implored not to scare off freshers by debating the legality of Mashing, or by propagation of the tale of Martin Gannon’s run-in with a taser, the long electronic arm of the law.

However, other members of the Executive were unsure, stating that we have already had a warning from the Met; it was indicated that those who are caught in future will be arrested.

In spite of this, it was noted that it will be a shame if we can only raise a fraction of what we’ve raised in past years—so the Charities Officers will be going to UH to see what the solutions are. It was noted that there is a plan B which won’t be as lucrative and it will involve all the societies of George’s of talent to put on as many events as possible to raise money for RAG.

Regarding events, there was some confusion as to whether the rota would be set by Events or Charities. Additionally there will need to be someone on duty as there is a tendancy for people to get very drunk at some events.

ACTION POINT

Events & Charities to liaise with regard to setting the rota for RAG events
3.4 Communications Zone

3.4.1 Website Update

NA indicated that the website will be finished by the end of January, including Shibboleth integration, and is currently waiting on the completion of the privacy statement, terms and conditions, and other minor paperwork. It was noted that UKMSL are currently working on the website so there will be a minor period of turbulence.
3.4.2 6 Month Reports

NS announced that six-month reports will be due in a month’s time and details of which will be circulated in an e-mail.

3.5 Representation Zone

3.5.1 ‘Use Your SU’ campaign

NA indicated that there will be a campaign to ‘revive’ awareness of the SU in the midst of the busy Winter term—by means of new introductory lectures for returning freshers, and other stationary to be circulated. 

3.5.2 6 Month Reports

JM in his absence wanted to ask whether the executive would be interested in participating in a ‘lipdub’ video to raise awareness of environmental issues. Key topics of discussion included:

· Whether it should be limited to Exec or a University-wide thing, To which it was overwhelmingly felt that it should be a University-wide thing.

· Whether it can raise money for RAG.

· Whether the song can be ‘Forgot about Dre’(!)

The Executive were overwhelmingly positive about the idea, indicating that a video camera can drop in to sports teams’ training or performance societies’ rehearsals.

ACTION POINT

JM to organise ‘lipdub’
4 AOB

4.1 Room Booking
AC notified the Executive that there was confusion being expressed to her with regards to the procedure of booking rooms. Whilst it was felt that societies should be reminded that it is obligatory to attend Council, NS felt that a little advice on the SU website would help societies that were unaware of the system.
ACTION POINT

NS to update roombooking page on website with more detailed roombooking instructions.
5 Important Dates

11th January

ULU Senate

11th—17th January
Refreshers Week

17th January

SU Council—LT A, 6pm

23rd January

Chinese New Year dinner
6 Date of next meeting

24th January 2012
*
*
*
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